CITY OF VAUGHAN

REPORT NO. 60 OF THE

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION)

For consideration by the Council of the City of Vaughan on October 31, 2005

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 9:36 a.m., on October 25, 2005.

Present: Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio, Chair (10:05 a.m.)

Mayor Michael Di Biase (11:06 a.m.) Regional Councillor Mario F. Ferri

Councillor Tony Carella Councillor Bernie Di Vona Councillor Peter Meffe Councillor Alan Shefman

Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco

The following items were dealt with:

1

BODY RUB ENFORCEMENT

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends:

- 1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services, dated October 25, 2005, be approved subject to deleting the words, "and that a part-time position be created for this purpose"; and
- 2) That a status report be provided in February 2006, including the impact of using existing staff resources to undertake the enforcement activity related to the subject matter.

Recommendation

The Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services, in conjunction with the Senior Manager of the Enforcement Services Department, recommends:

- 1. That the enforcement activity related to legal and illegal body rub parlours continue and that a part-time position be created for this purpose.
- 2. That this report be received.

REPORT NO. 60 OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) FOR CONSIDERATION BY COUNCIL, OCTOBER 31, 2005

2 CORPORATE CENTRE STREETSCAPE & OPEN SPACE MASTER PLAN STUDY

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends:

- 1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, dated October 25, 2005, be approved; and
- 2) That the presentation of Mr. Bruce E. Cudmore, Principal, EDA Collaborative Inc., 26 Dalhousie Street, Toronto, M5B 2A5, Mr. John Stevens, President, J.H. Stevens, Planning and Development Consultants, 29 Linden Crescent, Brampton, L6S 4A1 and Mr. George Shilletto, Senior Associate, Young and Wright Architects Inc., 172 St. George Street, Toronto, M5R 2M7, be received.

Recommendation

The Commissioner of Planning recommends:

1. THAT the presentation by EDA Collaborative Inc., on the Draft Master Plan document for the Vaughan Corporate Centre Streetscape and Open Space Master Plan Study, BE RECEIVED for information.

3 SAFE COMMUNITY CENTRES POLICY

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Community Services, dated October 25, 2005:

Recommendation

The Commissioner of Community Services and the Director of Recreation and Culture, in consultation with the Legal Department, and the Chair of the Safe City Committee, recommend:

- 1. That Council receive this report; and,
- 2. That Council approves the Safe Community Centres Policy.

4 <u>ARTS ADVISORY COMMITTEE</u>

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends:

- 1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Community Services and the Director of Recreation and Culture, dated October 25, 2005, be approved;
- 2) That a representative of Vaughan Public Library be included as a member of the Arts Advisory Committee;
- 3) That the following deputations be received:
 - a) Mr. Rick Levine, President, Custom Graphics Inc., 135 Franklin Avenue, Thornhill, L4J 4X6:
 - b) Mr. Tony Tarantino;

REPORT NO. 60 OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) FOR CONSIDERATION BY COUNCIL, OCTOBER 31, 2005

- Ms. Mirella Tersigni, A Stroke of Art Inc., 136 Winges Road, Suite No. 5, Woodbridge, c) L4L 6C4; and
- Ms. Susan MacDonald; and d)
- 4) That the additional information entitled, "Deputation – Mr. Rick Levine with respect to initiating an Arts Council in Vaughan", be received.

Recommendation

The Commissioner of Community Services, in consultation with the Director of Recreation & Culture, recommends:

- 1. That Council approve the establishment of an Arts Advisory Committee;
- 2. That Council approve the "Terms of Reference" for an Arts Advisory Committee; and.
- 3. That Council direct staff to initiate the recruitment process as per City guidelines for advisory committees for community members interested in membership on the Arts Advisory Committee.

INTEGRATION OF SERVICE DELIVERY STANDARDS (PHASE 1) WITH ACCESS VAUGHAN

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Economic/Technology Development and Communications, dated October 25, 2005:

Recommendation

The Commissioner of Economic/Technology Development and Communications, in consultation with

the Chief Information Officer and the Manager of Access Vaughan recommends:
That Council receive this report for information.
The meeting adjourned at 1:05 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio, Chair